Rt Hon Alan Johnson, MP
Secretary of State for the Home Office
3rd Floor, Peel Buildings
2 Marsham Street
London SW1 4DF
Privateoffice.external@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk ~ Fax 0208 760 3132/ +44 208 760 3132

Dear Mr. Johnson

                          Re: Ethnic Charter Flight to Cameroon (day unknown) September 2009

UKBA have served 'Open ended removal directions' on an unknown number of Cameroonian families, individual men & women, who are all currently in detention. They have not and will not be told the date/time of the removal, only that it will take place before the 15th September 2009. It may well happen this week.

The UK government must do the decent thing and cancel the removal directions on humanitarian grounds.  

It is very concerning to learn that UKBA have yet to give written confirmation regarding flight information to each detainee at risk of imminent removal to Cameroon. It is not acceptable to say that issuing ‘Open ended removal directions’ is adhering to government policy on treating detainees with dignity and respect at all times. 

What is respectful about rounding people up unexpectedly to take mysteriously to a Immigration Removal Centre, then to an airport and put on an ‘Ethnic Charter Flight’ without giving the detainee a real chance to access vital legal, medical and community support that is very much needed when in detention or at risk of removal?  

It seems some detainees have so far not had the chance to exhaust their legal rights concerning their immigration matter under UK or EU laws. 

There are Cameroonians who are clearly not medically or psychologically fit for long haul travel at present time (due to their medical issues or torture history) who are facing removal by charter flight. There are people who have not exhausted their legal case but are due to be removed by charter flight.  There are people at risk of removal who have been active in Cameroon and in UK with their opposition to President Biya’s regime, particularly regarding corruption and human rights and political ideals. This is not fair action by the UKBA here at all. There are some who have been here more than 4 years who would qualify for legacy but instead have been rewarded with unjust removal directions. Why target these vulnerable individuals or families for unmerited removal?

Never forget:  Every name boarding on that flight is a human being, not a Home Office reference number. They do not deserve this treatment. UK government should allow these persons to stay safe and settled in UK under special reasons such as legacy programme or discretionary leave to remain on humanitarian grounds if UKBA are so determined to deny them asylum.

Many of these detainees are guilty of only having made a big effort to integrate with their local communities. It seems very harsh of UK Home Secretary not to give due consideration to the current / potential benefits the detainees made to this country prior to their unjust arrest and detention by UKBA officials.

Thank you for your time and consideration to this plea for support for humanity to be shown to these individuals who will suffer untold misery and abuse on return to Cameroon. Home Secretary should personally fairly and thoroughly review each case before condemning the aforementioned to the fate of deportation.

 In the name of Human Rights, do not proceed with this forced removal of Cameroonians en masse.

Yours sincerely
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